REGULAR MEETING

JUNE 12, 2017

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on June 12, 2017.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, J. Merrill, City Manager B. Lovett and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Merrill Vineall
ABSTAIN: Gilbert
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by T. Dixon that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	11
	6/12/17
	$101,768.38

	Sewer Claims on
	11
	          6/12/17
	$13,001.30

	P&L Claims on
	11
	6/12/17
	$17,096.96

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	            11
	6/12/17
	$1,830.00


AYES:  Dixon, Merrill, Vineall
BID – POWER & LIGHT PARKING LOT

A motion was made by T. Dixon and seconded by J. Merrill to set a bid date for June 23, 2017 at 11:00 am for the purpose of opening bids to put binder down in the new P&L Building.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall

WANDERERS’ REST CONTROL RENEWAL


M. Holmes reported that the City’s contract with Wanderers’ Rest for stray dogs picked up in the city expired 12/31/2016.  Holmes just received the contract for renewal with no terms changes except for the contract term that will expire in December 31, 2018.  Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by J. Gilbert to authorize the Mayor to sign the contract on behalf of the City.
AYES: Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall
UTILITY BOARD APPOINTMENT – PETER LUVERA

Mayor Vineall announced that he has appointed Peter Luvera to replace Gordon Silsby who resigned from the utility board.  Luvera’s term will end December 31, 2018.  Additionally he announced that he as re-appointed J. McDaniels to a term ending December 31, 2020.

ZBA APPOINTMENT – CHARLES (CHUCK) STEVENS


Mayor Vineall reported that he has appointed Chuck Stevens to the ZBA to fill the unexpired term of Ed Thoma which expires December 31, 2017.

TRUCK ROUTE COMMITTEE


The commission has been considering the idea of establishing a truck route in the City of Sherrill due to the increase in commercial trucks especially tractor trailers traveling through the city.  Mayor Vineall and Commissioner Dixon along with B. Lovett will investigate further and report a recommendation to the City Commission in the new future.

Motion was made by J. Merrill seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Merrill, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

